
Community Development Block Grant 
 

Citizen Participation Advisory Board [CPAB]  
 
November 7, 2019                                                                              Oak View Branch Library, 17251 Oak Lane 

 
Meeting called to order by Paul Morrow at 6:31 PM.   

 
Members Present:  Peter Andres, Gigi Jackson, Mike Massie, Paul Morrow, Donna Traversi (late)  
 
Members Absent (Excused): Shelly Grace-Bowers, Chris Byrne 
 
Staff Present: Kellee Fritzal, Robert Ramirez 
 
1. Pledge of Allegiance—Led by Paul Morrow 
 
2. Public Comment:  Victor Valladares—Spoke of the lack of resources in Oak View community. Issues 
included lack of code enforcement from City and rent increases in area. He is Interested in creating an 
organization to help subsidize rents for the Oak View community. 
 
3. Approval of Minutes: February 21, 2019 and October 3, 2019.  Approved 5-0. 
 
4. Board Nominations and Appointments: Board member Mike Massie nominated Gigi Jackson for 
Secretary, appointed by board 3-0. Board member Paul Morrow nominated Peter Andres for Vice Chair, 
appointed by Board 3-0.  Board member Paul Morrow nominated Shelly Grace-Bowers for Chair, 
appointed 3-0. 

  
5. Public Hearing: A total of 13 speakers spoke on behalf of programs funded by Community 

Development Block Grant funds, administered by the City of Huntington Beach.  Speakers included: 

1.Carlota Alvarez,  2.Martha Valencia,  3.Claudia Soriano,  4.Guadalup Torres,  5.Jacquie Mc Aniff,  
6.Daniela Gomez,  7.Giselle Robles,  8.Michelle Yerke,  9.Idalia Zacatenco,  10.Julita Almazan,  
11.Madison Garcia,  12.Jadira Lopez,  13.Victor Valladares 
  

 Kellee Fritzal provided update and status of Consolidated Plan 2020-2024.  Reminded Board and 
public of upcoming community meeting, December 5, 2019 at City Hall, 2000 Main Street, Room B-7, 
Huntington Beach. 

 

6.  Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:19 PM to the CPAB regular meeting of Thursday, 

December 5 at 6:00pm, City Hall, 2000 Main Street, Huntington Beach. 

 
Staff Liaison: 
Robert Ramirez, Project Manager, 714-375-5186, robert.ramirez@surfcity-hb.org  


